MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 3RD JULY 2013

APOLOGIES

There were apologies from Roger Monks and Simon Pritchard.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the June 2013 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The effluent from the factory and subsequent report had been dealt with but unfortunately the leaking drain is still a problem and has been reported to the appropriate authorities. When the drain lid is lifted it is full of water so obviously the blockage remains.

The electric box has been fitted and is now in use.

Work on the fence and steps has been completed satisfactorily and now the committee will progress the car park resurfacing work. There will inevitably be some disruption during this work but will be kept to a minimum and due warning will be given.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer reported that we are still in a healthy position. Expenses for the month had been £385 from electricity, electric box, fuel for the mower, stationery, water abstraction, catering, mugs and miscellaneous odds and ends. Income had been £300 from web site sales, sale of mugs, donations, NADS entries and catering.

Membership stands at 153 with 31 juniors and a total of 55% living within the county boundaries.

EVENTS

Last month the Interclub Yachting Event was a great success with 22 skippers competing. The Club Sunday was enjoyed by all especially the naval theme and the MPBA Fast Electric National Championships was as usual a success and thanks to Dave Markham for organising the naval sailing.

On 7th July we have a Club Sunday featuring scale steering and club 500’s 

This Saturday 6th July we have a static display at Alderson House on the South Promenade. Set up is from 9am – 10am and the event is from 1pm – 4pm. Parking will be available we have been informed. On 4th August we have another Club Sunday with a merchant ship and tug theme, also featuring Springers and Club 500’s. Martin Hill will be organising a mock convoy display.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Ken Gault has donated a large (1 gallon) bottle of whisky to raffle at the open day for £5 a ticket plus the winner gets their £5 back, many thanks to Ken for his kind gesture.

The pump house has finally been painted.

Complaints had been received regarding some wood which was now protruding from the steps behind the podium, this has been removed. A further complaint had been made about the spikes holding the docking bays near the ‘bus stop’ shelter as these were thought to be dangerous and someone has stumbled and managed to hit their chest on them. These will be altered to make them safe.

   Alf Lee                                                               Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                           (Secretary)

